St. Veronica Athletic Boosters Meeting May 7, 2019

Attendees: Andy Eiser, Kris Durand, Angie Ford, Laura Hannah, Rob Buehner, Dave Heilmann, Aaron Heller, David Franta, Julie Brem, Melissa Beverly, Matt McConnell

New Bylaw Amendment Vote

- The proposed change to the bylaws Page 38, Article 10, Section 9B regarding non-relative "A" team coaches has been presented to the Education Commission and the Parish Council. Adjustments have been made based on their feedback.
- The proposed has received approval from both at this point.
- The proposed bylaw was approved unanimously by vote by members present at the meeting.
- Laura to update the Bylaws document and post on the website Andy/Dave to provide final copy.

Football Update

- There are enough kids for a Bandit team with 12 kids
- Pony has 20 kids
- Reserve 23 kids
- Varsity team is down to 10 kids so there won't be a team hosted by SVTM at this age level. Kevin is working with other schools to see how they can fit our kids into their programs.
- There has been a meeting with St. Thomas More to begin development of the SVTM football bylaws
- Cheerleading registration should open this week

Office Updates

Vice President - Dave Heilmann

• Registration ends Saturday for girls volleyball – send out final push this week.

Girls AD – Angie

- Volleyball clinic is Monday Thursday next week
- Friday 17th Evaluations for 3rd-5th grades; Also uniform fitting for 4th & 6th grades. Will need some help with try-ons for shirts, etc.
- Tryouts will be the following week 20th/21st for 7th/8th
- Should be good with coaches we do have a 7th grade A team non-parent and 8th grade
- Angie will communicate all the info to the parents about times for evaluations and tryouts etc.

Boys AD - Rob

- Everything has gone well with boys volleyball
- Cross Country Kris Durand will be the cross country coordinator and assist, but unable to commit to being a head coach
- We need to identify a cross country coach
- 6th Grade Boys Basketball "A" Team Coach still working on identifying a coach but has been working several angles
- Has gotten info on purchasing a 2nd scoreboard controller seems like the best option initially would be to find out if the company can repair it; to purchase a backup will be very expense

Concessions

- Melissa and Aaron have met to begin the transition process
- Will return some inventory items to Sam's; Andy will take the pop that is unused
- After boys volleyball the concession will be closed

Treasurer

Unanimous approval of the budget as presented at the April Boosters meeting

Recording Secretary – No Update

Corresponding Secretary – No Update

• Will be working on the transition from James to David

Parish Representative

- Julie will send out the coaches survey to the boys volleyball parents
- We will target to make the Parish Festival basket donation worth \$200 \$300

President - Andy

- Sarah Farmer has asked if we as Boosters can cover a booth at the festival more info to be provided
- Scholarship winners have been selected for the DMO scholarship and the Boosters Scholarships
- Gym floor will need to be recoated and also maintenance on the basketball hoops as they are going up/down – they need to be serviced this summer